

Minister for Planning

Our Ref:

CMIN035553

File:

10/029344-01

1 Spring Street Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 2392 Melbourne Victoria 3001 Telephone: (03) 9938 5990

Facsimile: (03) 9938 5949

DX 210292

Ms Mary Wooldridge MP Member for Doncaster 2/1020 Doncaster Road DONCASTER EAST VIC 3109

Dear Ms Wooldridge

I am writing to acknowledge the petition you lodged in the Legislative Assembly on 24 November 2011 on behalf of Residents Against Inappropriate Development in Doncaster (RAIDID).

The concerns of your constituents regarding the Design and Development Overlay – Schedule 8 (DDO8) of the Manningham Planning Scheme have been noted.

As you are aware, the State Government is currently developing a Metropolitan Planning Strategy to identify appropriate areas to accommodate population growth. Opportunities for the community to express their views will be widely publicised and I encourage your constituents to become involved at the appropriate time.

MATTHEW GUY MLC

Minister for Planning

Any personal information about you or a third party in your correspondence will be protected under the provisions of the **Information Privacy Act 2000**. It will only be used or disclosed to appropriate state Government Ministerial, Statutory Authority, or departmental staff in regard to the purpose for which it was provided unless required or authorised by law. Enquiries about access to information about you held by the Department should be directed to the Manager Privacy, Department of Planning and Community Development, PO Box 2392, Melbourne, 3001.